



Parent Council Minutes

Date:28.11.2022

**Attendance: Fiona Sirrell, Tracey Ansell, Kerry Duffy, Megan Rautenberg
Caroline Mcluckie, Amanda Williams, Claire Holland, Lorna Hyslop.**

Apologies: Kirsten McGlynn, Vikki Suckle.

Minutes	Action
Went over previous minutes meeting from 10.10.2022	
<p>Halloween Disco Huge success, what a brilliant disco. If there is an incident regarding a child a staff memembr must be notified staff will speak to parents not a parent council member.</p>	<p>Any incidents to be reported to staff for them to deal with.</p>
<p>Parking at drop off/pick up times, - reminder not to park over drive ways and road at back gate is a private road.</p>	<p>Miss Hyslop to put message on school app. PC to share on our Facebook page.</p>
<p>Christmas treats/ events – Selection boxes all delivered to school, Santa coming to school on 21st and giving children there Selection box.</p>	
<p>Treats for panto or movie day</p>	<p>Kerry to pick up popcorn.</p>
<p>Goody bags this year or doing them every other year when /if doing a craft fayre.</p>	<p>Not this year going to do every other year.</p>
<p>Clothing bin at pool – Can't be put on school ground. Contact Community Council to see if they could help with relocation of bin. Some suggestions- infront of old Inns, One stop shop, Akrams.</p>	<p>Kerry going to email Community Council</p>
<p>Primark vouchers/ 2nd hand uniforms – primark vouchers were grant from cash for kids, not heard or seen anything this year yet.</p>	<p>Miss H to keep eye out.</p>
<p>Not a lot of uptake for 2nd hand uniform, Some suggestions to help this- Google forms every fortnight ,When nursery kids starting primary one make aware of the uniform swap (change wording) might help.</p>	<p>Miss H to speak</p>

<p>Having uniform at the one stop shop</p>	<p>with Amanda</p>
<p>Primary 7 hoodies – Miss Hyslop going to gather information needed to do order.</p> <p>P6/7 Residential – Every second year either go when primary 6 or 7 reverted back to pre covid. Information gathered from Google forms. Primary 7 will still have leavers lunch / treats class teacher organise.</p> <p>When will meeting be held for information?</p>	<p>PC to order once information gathered.</p> <p>Miss H waiting on more information from Lockerbie Manor,ore information soon.</p>
<p>Finance update from Treasurer-</p>	
<p>Grant money has been spent on, since last meeting, Whole school swimming for March A workbench Assisting with purchase of costumes for the Xmas show Football and multi sports</p> <p>Remaining grant will go towards more after school in next terms Residential trip for P6 and 7 Well-being space and resources</p> <p>Rag bag collection - £128 ragbag has gave us £40 because it wasn't our fault the clothes were unusable.</p>	
<p>Forward planning for future events- St Andrews no celebration doing Scottish day in February instead.</p> <p>Christmas show well underway, PC not needed to help just to enjoy show. Staff only planning term to term at minute, so no further update.</p> <p>Nursery are busy making crafts and have enjoyed all the help they have received from parent helpers.</p> <p>A.O.B - Pictures still need for REF grant</p>	<p>Shortbread and irn bru in February to be provided by PC</p> <p>Show tickets on sale on parent pay this week</p> <p>Miss H has this Noted- Not happened yet to take pictures.</p>

<p>A parent had asked why there is no staff member standing at the back gate in the morning anymore? Miss Hyslop advised that back gate is monitored in morning, just not right at the entrance.</p>	<p>Have parent go speak to Miss H.</p>
<p>Date of next meeting: zoom meeting 6th February 7pm</p>	